
Bathurst High School P&C Meeting Minutes –May 2017 

     Bathurst High Campus P&C Association          

Minutes of the General Meeting held Wednesday 3​rd​ May 2017 

Attendance:​    Cassandra Jones, Trevor Liu, Linda Ralls, James Meares, Diane & Kent McNab, John 

Browett, Sarah Grimes, Michael Smith,  Ken Barwick, Debbie Barwick, and Melanie Baines (minutes) 

Apologies:​   Kathy Howard, Penny Packham,Carol Neary, Christine Porter, Gillian McNeary, Sandra 

Hamer, Caroline Gold, Kim Trenerry, Meg Strang Steele, Craig Petersen, and Gaye Dunshae. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Meeting Opened:  ​7:30pm  

Acceptance of the April 2017 Minutes:  

Moved: Sarah Grimes Seconded : Michael Smith, Carried Unanimously . 

Business Arising 

● BYOD:   The Professional education continues and there were 800 teachers from throughout the 

district at a whole day training on technology. After P&C suggestion, the team is happy for 

unwanted devices to be donated as long as they were less than 4 years old. There was an 

agreement for a trial of about 40 small computer lockers to gauge student interest.  The maths 

textbooks are being well utilised and there need only be one book purchased per family in the 

case of multiple siblings in the same year. 

● School Construction Works: See Principal’s report. 

● The School Media Management team is going well and banners are currently being designed. 

These banners have potential for use at many school functions including Parent/Teacher 

Meetings and at the Bathurst Show. 

● Year 12 Jumpers: Pressure is being applied to encourage quicker delivery for this year’s Year 12. 

Plans are being put together to streamline this process for future Year 12. It is anticipated that 

the ordering process will commence as soon as the students start their Year 12 (term4) and be 

finalised in week 1 of the next term to ensure early delivery. Also aiming to develop a policy for 

Year Advisors to facilitate the process with maybe some assistance from the Administration 

staff. 

● Year 10 Jumpers have already been ordered for this year but Ken is now aware they are in the 

process of being phased out. 

 

Correspondence 
● In: ​Media releases regarding school funding and advice from the P&C Federation regarding the 

Federal Government’s lack of transparency on the issue. 

● Update on the Mitre, Suttor and Lambert Street roundabout proposal. 

 

● Out:  nil 
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Presidents Report: 
Very impressed to see BHS represented at the Sydney Royal Easter Show. Also the increased profile 
in the local area as well. At the Bathurst Show with the highly successful animal nursery and the very 
well received Anzac Day address given by Eve Currie. He also noted the highly committed teachers 
who provided feedback via email as Eve worked on her speech. 
 
The college has also been successful as the Denison College combined under 15 volleyball team won 
the state championships, which was contested in Sydney. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: ​ A quiet month​ ​and the changing over of signatories process continues. 
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Principal’s report 
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Discussion from Principal’s report 

Regarding The School Construction work, photos have been included in his report. The fencing now 

meets Work, Health and Safety standards. Student feedback was initially that the place now feels 

like a gaol. As time passes they will get used to it and see the advantages of less balls escaping onto 

the oval. Ken found some loose areas in the fencing, which will be fixed. 

Ken also made a presentation of a VIVO shop, to the staff and they were very supportive of it being 

incorporated into the PBL program. 

After discussion with the meeting regarding previous use of the School Chaplaincy program Ken will 

investigate it further with the relevant staff.  

Ken mentioned he has initiated a raffle to support Ryan Peacock,Captain of the NSW Combined High 

School Cricket Team  to meet the costs of going on their tour of the  United Kingdom later this year. 

 
 

Denison College Principal’s Report 

Craig is currently in Sydney at  department meetings. 

Ken reported the college is moving towards aligning meeting structures between the two campuses 

as a way of facilitating collaboration. 

 
 

General Business:  

● Lots of positive feedback from students and parents regarding the Ancient History excursion 
to Greece and Italy during the holidays. Ken will pass the congratulations on and informed us there 
are several more overseas excursions in the planning. 

● A query regarding Yr 12 study rooms. There are no specific rooms, due to restricted space 
but there are several areas allocated. The top area in the library and other areas where staff are also 
available to mentor senior students. 

● Lack of space throughout the school continues to be an issue, so much so a whole school 
assembly could not be scheduled until week 5. 

● Maths tutoring after school Wednesdays has had a huge increase in numbers attending. 
● The athletics carnival was not promoted as much as the swimming carnival at the school 

because attendance traditionally is very high. Ken will however be reviewing many functions on the 
school calendar as he settles into his role. 

 

 

Business Without Notice:  
 

● Kent and Dianne McNab provided feedback to the meeting regarding the progress on the 
Mitre/Suttor and Lambert street proposed roundabout. There were 3750 signatures on the 
petition Mr & Mrs McNab took to the April council meeting.  Constructing  the roundabout 
was part of the Councils draft budget submission. However it going ahead relies on the 
council receiving Black Spot funding  from the Federal Government.  At the Council’s June 
meeting the budget will be confirmed. Mr McNab suggested writing letters to the Editor  of 
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the Advocate as a way to keep the issue in the spotlight. 
● Parent query regarding the tendency for many assessments to fall due around the same 

time. Ken agreed and explained that the assessment processes are being looked at as a cross 
campus collaboration. This will be in conjunction with mandated changes in the Year 11 
preliminary courses which requires assessments to be reduced from the current 7 to 3.  

 
 
 
Meeting Closed at 9:10pm . Next meeting: Wednesday 7th June 2017 at 7.30pm 
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